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  TERM 3 WEEK 4 

MONDAY  10th 

* SISA: Stage1 & 2 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

TUESDAY 11th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

* Scripture 3-6 

WEDNESDAY 12th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

THURSDAY 13th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

FRIDAY 14th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

* 3-6 Athletics           

Carnival 

CROYDON PARK  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEO ORA 

T R TU H H O N O U R 

Principal Update 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Education Week 2020- Learning Together 

During this week, our students celebrated Education Week with the 

theme ‘Learning Together’. It reflects the incredible months of 2020 

where our students continued to learn and achieve despite the fires, 

floods and pandemic. Unfortunately, our traditional celebration of                 

Education Week with parents in our classrooms and our Open Library 

Day has had to be cancelled due to COVID-19 however, we welcome you 

to view our learning experiences across our school via virtual tour. Please 

refer to Skoolbag for our virtual tour videos across every classroom. 

Parent Teacher Interviews via ZOOM 

Thank you to every parent and carer who has taken time to further       

discuss their child’s Semester 1 progress with their child and relevant 

class teachers. We hope that this opportunity has provided greater clarity 

of your child’s literacy and numeracy goals for this semester. To further 

support our reporting processes for Semester 2 and beyond a short            

survey will be made available to all families at the end of our Parent 

Teacher Interviews. More information to follow on Skoolbag at the end of 

next week. 

NCCD- Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students 

At Croydon Park Public School, adjustments are made in the classroom 

and playground to support the learning of students who have additional 

needs. The school collects data about these adjustments and their                

effectiveness. I have included a letter at the end of my report that outlines 

the processes involved in the collection of the data. Feel free to contact 

me if you have any further questions. 
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TERM 3 WEEK 5 

MONDAY  17th 

* SISA: ES1 & Stage3 

* TUESDAY 18th 

* Scripture K-2 

WEDNESDAY 19th 

 

THURSDAY 20th 

* ES1 KindiFarm                

incursion 

FRIDAY 21st 
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P&C Meeting this coming Thursday 13 August 

Due to COVID-19 our P&C meeting will take place via ZOOM. We hope 

that you are able to join us this coming Thursday 13 August at 7pm. I am 

looking forward to connecting with our school community and discussing 

information regarding future planning and events. Please refer to the           

attached P&C flyer in this newsletter for further information and details 

with how to connect to the meeting via ZOOM.  

 
Smart Watches at school 

We have started to see an increase of students wearing smart watches to 

school. A smart watch is a digital watch that has the functions to not only 

tell the time, but also take photos, connect to the internet and make 

phone calls. We kindly ask that from this coming Monday onwards all   

students keep their smart watches at home. This is in order to protect the 

privacy of our students and the sensitivities that surround this. Thank you 

in advance for your support with this matter.  

 

Complaint, Compliment or Suggestion Procedures 

At Croydon Park Public School, we are committed to working with              

parents, carers, students and families to ensure all students are happy 

and thrive at school. Their maybe times when you want to ask a question, 

raise an issue or make a complaint. We encourage families to raise any 

concerns early, so that prompt action can be taken. We also ask that you 

first contact your child’s class teacher. It is very helpful to think about 

what you would like to have happen and together with your child’s           

teacher set realistic expectations. Following this initial contact, should 

your  issue remain unresolved please contact the school and ask to 

speak to the appropriate executive. 

Kindergarten: Mrs Thuell 

Years 1 and 2: Mrs Stainton (Mon- Wed)                                                         

            Mrs Hallaby (Thur- Fri) 

Years 3 and 4: Mrs Winwood 

Years 5 and 6: Mr Costello  
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TERM 3 WEEK 6 

MONDAY  24th 

* SISA: Stage1 & 2 

 

TUESDAY 25th 

* Scripture 3-6 

WEDNESDAY 26th 

 

THURSDAY 27th 

* School Photos 

FRIDAY 28th 
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Should your concern continue to remain unresolved, please feel free to 

contact me. At Croydon Park Public School, we want to work with you to 

create safe, supportive learning environments. So please contact us if 

you have feedback, a question or complaint, or if you want to tell us about 

something we are doing well. Together and in partnership we can help 

our students connect, succeed and thrive in Croydon Park Public School. 

 Thank you Mrs Judd 

Today, at our whole school morning assembly, our students and staff 

thanked Mrs Judd for her outstanding commitment to teaching 1J this 

year and dedicated efforts in her relieving role as Stage 1 Assistant        

Principal. We wish Mrs Judd and her husband all the very best as they 

await the arrival of her baby and look forward to sharing their wonderful 

news in the near future. Mrs Judd will commence her maternity leave as 

of this coming Monday 10 August. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Canteen- Birthday Bucket 

As of this term our school canteen has commenced selling birthday        

buckets for children wishing to celebrate their birthday at school with their 

class mates. Each birthday bucket includes a Quelch Fruit Sticks Ice 

Blocks for every child in your child’s class. Cost per birthday bucket is 

$15 and can now be ordered via the Flexischools App. The                     

Birthday Bucket is an alternative treat to cupcakes and                                              

other birthday treats that were restricted due to COVID. 

Kindest Regards, 

Anastasia Galanos, Principal. 
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Early Stage 1 Update 

Kindergarten’s science unit ‘Paddock to Plate’ is off to a great start. The 

living eggs hatchery arrived on Monday and we were luckily enough to 

have all 10 eggs hatch. The students in KGT were fortunate to witness 

one of the chicks hatch Wednesday morning. Over the next week, the 

chicks will spend time in each kindergarten classroom, where the              

students will have an opportunity to hold and observe them. 

Cooking has also started with Mrs Maddison on Wednesday afternoons. 

All of kindergarten come together to explore where certain products 

come from and then use them to cook with. So far, the students have 

made pikelets and churned butter. 

Just a reminder that our News program has started. The News schedule 

was sent home last week in the Overview. If you did not receive one, 

please contact your child’s teacher. 

Emma Thuell, Assistant Principal 
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TERM 3 WEEK 7 

MONDAY  31st 

* SISA: ES1 & Stage 3 

 

TUESDAY 1st 

* Scripture K-2 

WEDNESDAY 2nd 

 

THURSDAY 3rd 

* School Photos—

extra curricular 

FRIDAY 4th 
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Stage 1 Update 

Stage 1 students have all now settled into Term 3 learning and are working 

hard on their class work. This term, students are learning all about             

Australia and Australian animals in both Science and Geography. They are 

focusing on informative writing and have produced some amazing work so 

far. 

 

Below are some great examples of our Year 2 classes working hard on 

building their informative writing skills and editing and improving their own 

work.  

 

As I begin my maternity leave on Monday 10th of August I would like to 

personally thank all the Stage 1 students, families and teachers for their 

support during what has been a challenging year so far for all.  

 

Thank you!  
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 Year 6       

Jerseys have 

arrived!! 
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Stage 2 Update 

Thank you to the students in Stage 2 who have been completing their 

homework tasks on Google Classroom. We have seen a positive response 

across our Stage 2 classrooms. Thank you as well to the parents and               

carers who have organised interviews with their child’s classroom teacher 

and navigated technology to use Zoom! We appreciate your support during 

these unexpected times. 

This term the topics we will be covering are: 

 

Geography: ‘Earth’s Environment’ 

Science: ‘Material World’ 

Visual Arts: ‘The World Around Us’  
PDHPE: ‘Resilience’ and SISA 
 

Ashley Winwood, Assistant Principal 

 

Stage 3 Update 

This week in Numeracy, Stage 3 have been learning about the order of  

operations. Both the Bodmas and Pedmas mathematical procedures have 

been examined and used to solve problems. 

In Writing, Stage 3 are currently sharpening their skills in informative              

writing. Stage 3 are also reading the book “Holes” as part of novel study. 

The book’s core themes are resilience and perseverance. The book is a 

great vehicle to showcase characterisation and challenge stereotypes. 

For those who haven’t returned permission notes yet, a reminder that the            
3-6 Athletics Carnival is fast approaching and notes need to be returned as 

soon as possible.  

 

Steve Costello, Assistant Principal 
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Library Update 

Education Week: Book Donations 

A big thank you to all the families who have supported our Book                   
Donations!  It’s not too late - we will continue next week. Just $5 or $10 in 
an envelope with the child’s name and class, 
and the students may select their books when 
the library is open before school or at 
lunchtimes. 

 

Library Instagram account 

We love to celebrate and promote the many 
amazing aspects of school life at Croydon 
Park Public School. Our library’s Instagram 
account is a way of sharing with the world the many wonderful things that 
we do in our school library.   
 
You can follow this account on Instagram: croydonparkps.library 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

There are now three weeks left for students in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 to finish 
reading the twenty required books. They also need to complete the online 
reading record. Once that is done, they must see me to add their star to 
our PRC SuperStars display. The closing date for all this is Friday 28           
August. Well done to those students who have already completed the 
challenge!   

If any student is having problems with finding the appropriate books or 
completing the online log, remind them to come and chat to me about it.  
Before school on Mondays, Wednesdays, Thursdays or Fridays is the 
best time to sort out any of this. 

 

Ms D. Ratcliffe 

Teacher  

librarian 

 

 

     

 

Clips for 

Wheelchairs 

The school canteen 

are still collecting 

bread clips. The clips 

are recycled into 

wheelchairs. Please 

save your clips and 

send them in with 

your child. They can 

then be given to An-

gela in the canteen or 

Mrs Thuell. 

Thank you, 

Emma Thuell 
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BRONZE AWARDS 

K/1B: Julian, Tia,           

Sienna, Yashiha 

1H: Husna,           

Amberleigh, Hariss 

2A: Jonathon 

2J: Bethany 

3/4M: Georgia 

3/4B: Poppy 

4/5V: Eliza, Evie, 

Matthew 

5/6W: Pablo,            

Danielle, Sian,  

Tabara, Annie Rose 

5/6M: Amos, 

Naveah 

5/6S: Steven 

 

SILVER AWARDS 

1H: Arianna, Ruby 

1J: Nalia, Caliyah 

1/2R: Hannah, Layla, 

Leon, Emilia, Mahi, 

Nicolae 

2J: James 

2SH: Charlie 

3/4B: Adrian, Isabell 

3/4M: Ikahui 

5/6M: Kathenne, 

Kendra 

 

GOLD AWARDS 
5/6S: Erin 

5/6W: Daniel, Alicia 

5/6M: Stella 

CROYDON PARK  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEO ORA 

T R TU H H O N O U R 

Croydon Park Crest Awards 

 

 

 

 

 We are Safe, We are Learners, We are Respectful  

Who’s responsible? We are! 

Each fortnight this term, the students and teachers are focusing on one 

of our school’s expectations in a shared space of the school. Teachers 

will be on the lookout for students following our school expectations to 

be awarded ‘Do It Right’ tokens and Croydon Park Crests. Remember 

 

Blue Level- All students begin here 

5 Croydon Park Crests = 1 Bronze Award 

1 Bronze Award + 5 more Croydon Park Crests = 1 Silver 

award 

1 Silver award + 5 Croydon Park Crests = 1 Gold Award  

PBL Expectation for Weeks 3 & 4 

We are RESPECTFUL of our school playground 

- I put my rubbish in the bin 

- I place my lunch box in my class lunch tub or allocated space 

- I clean up after myself 
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P&C Members Update – Week 3, Term 3 2020 
Thank you to the many families who submitted one of their treasured family recipes for the Flavours 
of Croydon Park Cookbook during Week 1. This will raise additional funds for our P&C after our 
spending spree last term!  If you would still like to contribute, please email                                       
flavoursofcpp@gmail.com with the recipe title, why it’s special to you, the type of recipe (i.e. snack, 
lunch), how many people it serves, the ingredients and the method… AND don’t forget a photo!  

What will happen at our next P&C meeting?   
We will have another update from our Principal, Ms Galanos as to what’s been happening at 
school, COVID updates from the Department, and anything else she’d like to share with the 
school community!  We will also discuss the likelihood of upcoming school events being held and 
get updates from our P&C President, Treasurer and Secretary.  If you have any items you’d like 
to discuss, please email us!  Here’s our P&C Facebook event link: https://www.facebook.com/
events/834690003728006?active_tab=about    

 
 

 
 

 

So when is the next meeting?  Thursday August 13 at 7pm via ZOOM  

P&C Membership  
If you would like to sign up to become a P&C member and vote on P&C issues, please take a 
membership form when you visit the School next. Forms are located on the desk outside the 
school office. Membership is $2. 

  You’ll need these details: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/
j/87905055997?
pwd=OUJwUDhzUTdBSTFIVGtC
QXRhWWJtZz09   
Meeting ID: 879 0505 5997 
Passcode: 5NKKm5 

Dial by phone only 
02 8015 6011  
Meeting ID: 879 0505 5997 
Passcode: 682216 

Contact us 
Simply check the P&C Facebook group https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/ or send 
us an email croydonparkpnc@gmail.com.   

mailto:flavoursofcpp@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/834690003728006?active_tab=about
https://www.facebook.com/events/834690003728006?active_tab=about
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87905055997?pwd=OUJwUDhzUTdBSTFIVGtCQXRhWWJtZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87905055997?pwd=OUJwUDhzUTdBSTFIVGtCQXRhWWJtZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87905055997?pwd=OUJwUDhzUTdBSTFIVGtCQXRhWWJtZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87905055997?pwd=OUJwUDhzUTdBSTFIVGtCQXRhWWJtZz09
https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/croydonparkpnc/
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